
DATE: March 11, 2011

TO: Barbara Ross, Deputy Director
Department of Planning and Zoning

FROM: Nathan Randall, Planner
Department of Planning and Zoning

SUBJECT: Special Use Permit #2011-0004
Administrative Review for Minor Amendment
Site Use: Private School
Applicant: Saint Coletta’s School by M. Catherine Gibbs
Location: 207 South Peyton Street
Zone: OCH/Office Commercial High

Request
Special Use Permit #2011-0004 is a minor amendment request to increase the maximum
number of students at Saint Coletta’s School from the current 75 to a total of 90 students.
Although the applicant also anticipates extending the school day from the current 8:30am
- 3:00pm to 8:00am — 5:00pm, this change does not require further SUP approval the
prior SUP approval did not limit the hours of operation. No other changes to the
operation are proposed in this application.

Background
Prior to the subject building being constructed, BZA Case #5261 was approved in 1986
for a parking variance to allow all parking spaces to be compact in size and to allow for a
narrower drive aisle. On June 25, 1996, City Council approved Special Use Permit #96-
0088 to operate a private school for mentally handicapped and disabled children and
young adults. Since that time, the school has changed its operation at this location and
now provides services such as life and vocational skills training to disabled adults only.
The applicant also reports that fewer employees are on premises each day as a result of
this change in student type.

A small retail shop, open occasionally to the public during the holiday season, is also
located on premises.

In November 2010 staff visited the subject property as a part of its routine inspection
program and found one violation of Special Use Permit #96-0088 regarding the number
of students at the school. The applicant subsequently filed this minor amendment request.

Community Outreach
Public notice was provided through eNews, via the City’s website, and by posting a
placard on the site. In addition, the Upper King Street Neighborhood Association was
sent an e-mail with information about the current application. Staff has received one










